TOWN OF RAYMOND Tassel Top Board of Directors Meeting April 24, 2011

Present: Susan LaMarre, Bob Metz, Wendy Thoren, Phyllis Burnham, Steve Crockett, Don Willard, Nathan White

The meeting was held at the main cabin at Tassel Top Park at 6:00 P.M.

Minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. An update to item 9 was clarified and when the park is closed no one is allowed in the park and metal detectors are prohibited. Also, new signs will be posted as required by Federal Regulation and the department of Conservation concerning park use.

New Business:

- 1. Susan LaMarre gave us a print out of all the projects and progress made this Spring with details of improvements completed and projects to be done as time and funds permit.
- 2. Amy Farmer gave the board notice that she will step down from the Board effective immediately. Bob Metz will call the Town Office to have an opening placed on the town website.
- 3. The park will be open weekends until the official opening on Friday June 2nd.
- 4. Don Willard announced that Charlie Levitt will represent the town Selectman at our meetings.
- 5. Ingo Hartig is replacing Tom Noonan representing the annual Ice Fishing Derby and is eager to meet with us at our next meeting about park use for the event.
- 6. Susan LaMarre reported that staff is all set for this summer and she is very pleased with the ones returning. She also brought up ideas for explanding the entrance gate and fencing to deter park use off season.
- 7. Susan's assistant, Barry Alden will post the Park on Facebook and is willing to keep it updated and maintained.
- 8. Steve Crockett would like the Board to call a special meeting about the long term management and theme of the park. A time and place will be announced at a later time.

This meeting was adjourned and a notice will be sent out about the time and place for our next meeting.

Respectfully submitted, Phyllis Burnham